TOWN OF ORFORD
Board of Selectmen

Meeting Minutes

August 27, 2012
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Tom Steketee, Anne Duncan Cooley, John Adams
OTHERS PRESENT:  Charlie Waterbury, Sheri Clifford
I. Reconvene Meeting
The meeting was reconvened at 8:00 am.

Newcomb Hollow Bridge on Archertown Road
The Board and Waterbury discussed the situation at Newcomb Hollow Bridge and possible solutions.  With debris in the culvert under the invert, Waterbury stated that is why the temporary bridge was installed, to withstand another event such as a tropical storm.  His concern was with the barriers and who was accountable for the situation.
Adams stated that the Board should attempt to have Latulippe fix the washouts and complete the work that was contracted and paid for.

Cooley reviewed the Scope of Work within the contract and it appears that the contractor is responsible for this situation.

Following further discussion the Board determined defective work as reported by the Road Agent and scheduled a meeting on August 29, 2012 at 5:30pm to determine proper notification for corrective work.
Indian Pond Road Bridge
Steketee reported that following a meeting with Bergeron and Latulippes foreman that flowable fill would be placed around the culvert and paving to the header.  They also felt that ditching and improved drainage of the road would be required.

Waterbury stated that the property owners at the beginning of the dirt road would need to be notified about improving their culverts, but that the driveway closest to the bridge contributed to the washout due to its pitch, the culvert was fine.

The Board agreed to meet with HEB Engineering and M.E. Latulipe regarding paving to the header and to contact property owners regarding their culverts.  Waterbury agreed to ditch Indian Pond Road.
MS-4 Revised Estimated Revenues
The Board reviewed and completed the Revised Estimated Revenue form to send to the Department of Revenue by September 1, 2012.
VI.   Adjourn

The meeting adjourned at 9:27 am.

Respectfully Submitted,
